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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
 November 2, 2007
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the November 2, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Baldwin, Chris Barcelona, Kristian Francisco, and Greg Gaiennie.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Sampey and Shannon Sciortino.  Dr. Asoodeh had proxy for Dr. Yates.  Chris Barcelona had proxy for Zealon Solomon and Theron Batie.
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

· The August 31, 2007 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Dr. Baldwin to approve the minutes. Kristian Francisco seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Communication Regarding Personal Routers – Donna Methvien did prepare the technically correct wording for a mass communication to students to inform them that personal routers are not allowed, as they can shut down data in an entire building.
· Names of committee members – Shannon Sciortino e-mailed the names of sub-committee members to all committee members.

· Action Item:  Dr. Yates will send out a mass email, using Donna’s recommended wording, to ask students not to use personal routers.   Per Dr. Yates’ approval, this memo was sent out by Housing as described above in “Communication Regarding Personal Routers”.
· Action Item:  A report and recommendation from the Lab Usage Subcommittee will be provided at the next meeting based upon usage data from Spring 2007 and Summer 2007.  Dr. Yates and Chris Barcelona will work on preparing the proposal to create a lab in the Student Union as soon as the Student Union renovation plans are finalized. (carried over from the previous meeting in Dr. Yates’ absence.) 
· Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the Small Project Proposal Sub-Committee had taken an email vote.  There were 22 proposals submitted.  Nearly half of them (10) were from Visual Arts.  All 22 proposals were worthy of funding, once issues are addressed with a few proposals.  Because Visual Arts submitted a request for nearly half of the funds available, the Dean of their department will be asked to provide a match that will make up the difference between the funds available, and the amount required to fully fund the proposals.  All 12 of the other proposals from other areas were fully funded from the Student Technology Fee.  The Small Project Proposal Sub-Committee recommended the full $75,000 be granted and that the committee approve all 22 proposals, with the stipulation that Visual Arts provide the requested match and that any comments are addressed.  A motion was made by Dr. Baldwin to approve all 22 proposals. Greg Gaiennie seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will send out a communication to the recipients of the small project grants.  Dr. Asoodeh will also communicate with Visual Arts to request the match.
· Matching Funds Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh reported on behalf of Dr. Yates that the Large Project Proposal Sub-Committee recommended approval of all four matching proposals totaling $62,922.  A motion was made by Dr. Baldwin to approve all four proposals. These funds will be awarded only if the proposal is approved by the Board.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Fayard 122 Use for Spring 2008 – Dr. Asoodeh discussed a change in the course structure for Math 161 at Southeastern Louisiana University.  Students will have 2 hours of lecture and 3 hours of lab each week.  Although the university has invested in a new Math 161 lab in Wilson Hall with 40 computers expressly for this purpose, the new lab is not sufficient to meet the needs of all the Math 161 students.  A motion was made by Dr. Asoodeh for the lab in Fayard 122 to be dedicated for use as a classroom lab exclusively for the class needs of Math 161 students for the Spring 2008 semester only.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  At the end of the Fall 2007 semester, Donna Methvien will have the lab converted for the needs of Math 161 students and limit the URL’s the computers in the Fayard 122 lab can access. 
· Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien reported there were 3 requests for surplus computers.  Turtle Cove requested 1 computer and a printer, Biology requested 1 computer, and Student Technology Services requested 2 computers.  A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to approve the surplus computer proposals. Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Software Installation Request – Donna Methvien reported that there was one request for My Math Lab software to be installed in all labs throughout campus.  This software is free and is associated with the Math 161 textbook.  A motion was made by Donna Methvien to approve the software installations. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will have the software installed in all STF labs.
· Denham Springs High School Lab – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the lab at Denham Springs will not be upgraded next year when it becomes eligible for upgrade.  Instead, a location at the Livingston Center will become the new Tech Fee Lab in Livingston Parish.  The existing computers in the lab at Denham Springs High would ordinarily be surplused when it is time for the upgrade.  Continuing Education and Denham Springs High have requested that the computers be left in the lab at Denham Springs High and be transferred to the high school through an interagency transfer.  A motion was made by Chris Barcelona to transfer the computers to Denham Springs High next year instead of surplusing them. Greg Gaiennie seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Multimedia Classrooms – $1,050,000 has been set aside by the university to improve the technology on campus.  75% of these funds have been set aside to create 60 very technology-rich classrooms.  Tech Fee has several technology classrooms which are potential candidates for this type of equipment.  If this equipment is purchased in conjunction with the planned implementation of the technology-rich classrooms, a significant price break is available.  Dr. Baldwin made a motion to upgrade 5 classrooms with this technology at an approximate cost of $10,000 per classroom ($50,000).  Kristian Francisco seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· STF Responsibilities for Remainder of Fall 07 – Small Project Proposals are due the last Monday in November.  On November 16, Large Project Proposals are due.  Students expressed their availability for subcommittee meetings on Wednesdays at 1:00 pm.    
· Fayard 125 – Conditional approval was given for new furniture to be purchased for Fayard 125, subject to approval from Facility Planning and Physical Plant.  Facility Planning found that there were no issues with the fire marshal.  Physical Plant did find some electrical issues.  However, those are being resolved.  The conditions have been met to allow the purchase of the new furniture for Fayard 125.  This approval is for the department to purchase the furniture.  This furniture will not be paid for from STF funds.
· STS/SPS Salary Increase – The university gave raises of up to 7.25% to university faculty & staff.  The budget will be adjusted to allow for the payment of salary and benefits to the STS/SPS Coordinators.  The budget will increase to $106,614.  

· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Baldwin.  Greg Gaiennie seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 1:50 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held Friday, November 30, 2007 in the Career Services Conference Room.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Chris Barcelona 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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